
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Randy E. Hayman, Water Commissioner 
 

 

 

April 22, 2022 

 

 

Dear Water Department Customer,  

 

I’m writing to inform you of an upcoming emergency job that will soon begin along Washington 

Avenue from Passyunk Avenue to 9th Street. This emergency project is being done to repair the 

sewer underground and install a new section of water main along this section of Washington 

Ave.  

 

This work is due to take place on the north side of Washington Ave with the parking lane, and 

one travel lane being closed while the work is taking place.  Traffic will still continue eastbound 

and westbound, but the lanes will shift to make this accommodation.  

 

A start date is not yet known, but it is anticipated that work will begin in the next 2-3 weeks. 

Once we are closer to this work getting underway, you will receive an additional notification 

alerting you to a start date. This project is expected to last approximately 3 months once it 

begins.  

 

The Water Department understands that this work may impact some of your businesses for 

deliveries, and we will do our best to work with you to make any accommodations possible 

while this project is taking place. A Water Department inspection and engineer will be assigned 

to this job, and their information will be shared with you in the next letter. They will be your 

point of contact once the job begins.  

 

Should you have any questions or concerns prior to this work getting started, please do not 

hesitate to reach out to me via email, at John.DiGiulio@phila.gov, and I will do my best to 

address your concerns prior to this work starting.  

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding while the Water Department works to repair our 

infrastructure in this location.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

John DiGiulio 

Community Relations Manager 

Philadelphia Water Department 

John.DiGiulio@phila.gov 
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